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via Zoom this Monday 14th September 2020 at 7pm.  

 

 Rotary Club of Mt Martha 
 PO Box 342,  
 Mornington 3931 
 
Rotary International  
World President: 
Holger Knaack 

 
District Governor 9820: 
Mark Humphries 

 

Mount Martha President: 
Roger Skipsey 
0438 547 019 
Roger.skipsey@bigpond.com 
 

Secretary: 
Wayne Norris 
0408 344 512 
eversfield2017@outlook.com 
 

Bulletin Editor:  
Byron Groves 
Contributions required 
by Thursday 6pm each week 
to 
byron.groves58@gmail.com 
 

Website Editor: 
Merv Williams 
mervcris@bigpond.com 
 
FaceBook Editor 
Phyllis Scales 
phylscales@yahoo.com 
 

www.mountmartharotary.org.au 
mountmartharotary@gmail.com  

  14th September 2020 

PRESIDENT ROGER’S WEEKLY BLOG 
 
New Member: Bruce Ranken 
It was a great pleasure to induct Bruce into our club last week. I hope you enjoy 
your new life here in Mount Martha and that you enjoy your involvement with 
our club. 
 

Special Guests 
We welcomed Rick Hayllar President RC Dromana and Paul Mee President RC 
Rosebud Rye (DG Nominee) and his wife Adele also a member of RC Rosebud Rye 
 

Bay Trail 
Thank you Steve, Doug, Janet and Stephen for getting us thinking about what we 
might do and where. I was pleased to see a lot of good ideas coming across in the 
chat window. eg water bubblers, solar lights. I would urge those who are not yet 
comfortable with the chat function on Zoom to give it a go.   Clearly the Shire is 
looking for some guidance. We’ve got some good ideas but firstly we need some 
clarity about the actual route through Mt Martha.    
  

Virtual Gala Event – Think Tank Meeting Tues 8 Sept 
Ken Wall lead us through our initial thoughts. And his team will meet again  
on 23 Sept. Our initial thought is to trial an event within in the club at Christmas 
  
RORP Expansion in D9820 
Wayne Jenkins presented to District Assistant Governors Thursday 10 Sept.  
District International Chair Colin Byron is keen to expand RORP in D9820 and to 
assign a RORP Ambassador to each Council to contact them, identify playgrounds 
due for replacement and make sure that can be harvested by RORP and not go 
landfill.     
  

Donation Dollars Competition 
You may have read that the Federal Government is minting  2.5 million special 
one dollar coins (see photo below) and putting them into circulation. Phyl Scales 
has suggested that members could save these coins over the year and donate 
them to the club at the end of the year, and as an incentive Phyl is offering 2 
bottles of fine wine from her cellar to the member who donates the most AND a 
bottle of Australian ‘bubbles’ to one of the other donors whose name will be 
picked out of a hat. Thank you Phyl for your suggestion and generous donation of 
your fine wine.      
 

Stay safe and wear your mask   
 

President Roger . 
 
 



My Life in Coronavirus World  - Stephen & Janet Pugh  
 

What does our Covid 19 workday look like? 
 

 The commute is not terribly stressful. I think I measured it at 15 steps from the kitchen to the sunroom where my lap-
top and screen are situated. I believe Janet’s is slightly more at about 20 steps. I am sure the OH&S boffins might be a 
little disturbed with my screen perched upon three books…. The complete  
gardening guide for Victorian Gardeners; Sister Wendy’s 1000 Masterpieces and 20th Century - a chronicle  
in pictures. 
 

The two of us have worked from home since March and I suspect this will be the case for the rest of the year. This does 
have some advantages, we save on petrol, there is no need to say hello to everyone when you arrive at the “office” and 
we can wear our tracksuit pants and moccasins. On the ABC this morning (Friday 11/9) Sammy J asked his audience 
about “what do you fake at work”. I wonder how many people have said “oops my camera’s not working”. If you have 
two screens like Janet you listen with one ear and get on and do stuff on the other screen, “yes I am paying attention”. 
Or, in my case with one screen you mute and ignore (guilty as charged).     
 

There are several disturbing things about working from home. I could do without hearing “you are on mute…”   turn off 
your camera to save band width, and I could do without the laborious logging on process which can take ages. Did I say 
I was Zoomed out, Webex fatigued and I have screens for eyes. Apart from that working from home is a breeze. 
  

However, the best bit about working from home.  I enjoy the daily walk.  It’s a great pleasure looking out  
of the sunroom window at the Camelias.  I love hearing the Kookaburra’s and listening to our young chicken, which has 
grown into a rooster, practise his crowing.  The street is quiet, and despite the technology I get a surprisingly lot of 
work done. I am immediately accessible and, in my case, I can continue to support schools and children in ways that I 
may not have done prior to COVID 19. Lastly, with both of us working from home you get a little more insight and  
appreciation of what we each do and we get to share the morning walk to our local café each day for a take away 

The Rotary Foundation by Roger Annear, Foundation Chairperson 

The 24th October is World Polio Day, a time for Rotarians and Rotaractors across the globe to raise awareness about our 
work to eradicate polio for good. If we stay committed to making progress, polio will be the second human disease ever 
to be eradicated. 
 

In our fight to end polio, we’ve used our collective strength to defeat this devastating disease in almost every part  
of the world. This year, the World Health Organization’s African region was certified free of wild poliovirus – showing 
that eradication is possible even in very difficult circumstances. Wild poliovirus still paralyzes children in Afghanistan 
and Pakistan, and as long as polio exists anywhere, it remains a threat everywhere. 

Donate Your Time Donate Your Funds Donate Your Voice 

Ending a disease is a massive effort and Rotary and our partners can’t do it alone. Learn how you can join us in our 
efforts to end polio. At the end of the 1980s, more than 350,000 children were paralyzed by polio every year.  
 

Today, Rotary and its partners have reduced the incidence of polio by 99.9 percent. However, until we see the last of 
the poliovirus, eradication efforts need additional funding to:’ 
 IMMUNIZE more than 400 million children against polio every year  
 IMPROVE disease surveillance systems to detect any poliovirus in a person or the environment 
 HIRE more than 150,000 health workers to go door to door to find every child 
 

We are closer than ever to eradicating polio but we’re not done yet. We still need funds to continue  
immunizations and surveillance efforts. Your gift will get us closer to the finish line.   Thanks to the Bill & Melinda Gates 
Foundation, your contribution will be tripled, getting us even closer to a polio-free world 
 

We need your voice to help us end polio now. Get involved and spread the message so that we can end the second  
human disease in history. 



OUR COMMUNITY & CLUB SUPPORTERS, TO WHOM WE ARE VERY GRATEFUL 

 
Club & other meetings (via Zoom in this present COVID-19 climate). 

 

SEPTEMBER IS BASIC EDUCATION AND LITERACY MONTH 
 
 

Mon 14 Sep  RCMM Committee meetings via Zoom  
 

Mon 21 Sep  RCMM Club Meeting via Zoom  with Indigenous Literacy Foundation  
 

Mon 28 Sep  RCMM Board Meeting via ZOOM - NO CLUB MEETING 
 

 

OCTOBER IS COMMUNITY ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT MONTH  
 

Mon 5 Oct   RCMM Club Meeting via Zoom with District Governor, Mark Humphries 
 

Mon 12 Oct  RCMM Committee meetings via Zoom  
 

Mon 19 Oct  RCMM Club Meeting via Zoom (further details to be advised) 
 

Mon 26 Oct  RCMM Board Meeting via ZOOM - NO CLUB MEETING 
 

NOVEMBER IS ROTARYY FOUNDATION MONTH  
 

Mon 2 Nov   RCMM Club Meeting via Zoom (further details to be advised) 
 

Mon 9 Nov   RCMM Committee meetings via Zoom  
 

Mon 16 Nov  RCMM Club Meeting via Zoom (further details to be advised) 
 

Mon 23Nov  RCMM Board Meeting via ZOOM - NO CLUB MEETING 
 

Mon 30 Nov  5th Monday - NO CLUB MEETING 



What’s coming up at the Briars, subject to COVID 19 Restrictions, of course 



What’s coming up at the Briars, subject to COVID 19 Restrictions, of course 



Official Victoria’s Roadmap for reopening  (from COVID 19) - How to live in Metropolitan  
Melbourne . I will Email this separately with the Bulletin just in case it is not easily readable here. 



A bit of light-hearted Coronavirus (COVID-19) humour in these difficult times .   
I know Coronavirus (COVID-19) is very serious, but think these humorous pieces are in  
the correct context.  I hope you enjoy these pieces and can see the funny side of them. 


